
 

Board of Representatives  
  

Randall M. Skigen, President Annie M. Summerville, Clerk 
  

Meeting Report 

  
 

Date: Monday, June 13, 2016 
Time: 6:00 p.m. 
Place: Democratic Caucus Room, 4th Floor, Government Center, 888 

Washington Boulevard 
 
The leadership of the Board of Representatives met as indicated above.  In attendance 
were President Skigen, Clerk Summerville; Representatives DePina, Di Costanzo, 
Figueroa, Giordano, Heaphy, Mitchell, Moore, Nabel, Ryan, Savage and Zelinsky; and 
Mayor Martin.   
 
President Skigen called the meeting to order at 6:07 p.m.  
 
Members of the Board of Representatives discussed the following items with Mayor 
Martin: 

 The nomination of Chief Trevor Roach as Director of Emergency Management 

 Body-worn cameras for police officers 

 The need for administrative support for the Board of Ethics 

 The ability of the Board of Ethics to begin an investigation without going the 
Mayor, the Board of Finance or the Board of Representatives 

 The community building grant to prevent gun violence and the need for 
community involvement 

 The need to fund hiring replacements on the Police force 

 The Law Department is still working on the street opening ordinance 

 The fees charged for blocking of streets and sidewalks 

 Parking meter zones 

 Flashing “no turn on red” signs 

 The parking rates at Glenbrook and Springdale 
 
President Skigen adjourned the meeting at 7:05 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Randall M. Skigen, President 
 

This meeting is on video 

http://cityofstamford.granicus.com/MediaPlayer.php?view_id=14&clip_id=5047

